

HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL **NEWSLETTER**

Weekly newsletter 323: W/E 29th March 2019

PLEASE NOTE: Carpark gates are closed between 8.35am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety

Monday 25th Mar 2019

• Y3 trip -£27.00

Tuesday 26th Mar 2019

Y1 trip - £6.15

Friday 29th Mar 2019

Rec trip - £13.45

Saturday 30th Mar 2019

 Drama rehearsal - 9.30am - 1.30pm

Thursday 4th April 2019

• Nurs - PM trip - £5.00

Friday 5th April 2019

- Easter Service 10am tickets on sale Monday 1st April - £1.00
- Break up for Easter

Tuesday 23rd April 2019

· Children return to school

Wednesday 24th April 2019

• Nurs - AM trip - £5.00

W/B 13th May 2019

SATs

Friday 24th May 2019

• Break up for half term

Monday 3rd June 2019

· Children return to school

Happy Birthday for the

coming week to:

Short

Major

Graham

Williams

Harrison

Anderson

Gordon

Coulson

Malcolm

Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School

Sapphire Whittle

Year 1

Year 1 enjoyed another cold visit to Broom House Farm. We learnt all about the changes that happen during Spring. We looked at all of the plants and

trees that grow on a farm, collected some eggs for the farm shop.



Is your child ready for Nursery?

If your child is ready to start Nursery and you haven't already put his / her name down, please could you do so as soon as possible.

Year 6

Year 6 made cheese scones and stew this week. They had researched recipes from WW2 and recreated them. The children loved the cheese scones but were not that keen on the stew because it had lots of vegetables in it.





*

*

米

※

* * 米

※

米

米米米

※

· ***

米

*

米

米米

※

*

Behaviour Awards

Congratulations to the following children who achieved the BRONZE award this week:

- Francesca Young
- Heidi Lane
- Callum Conlin
- Tamer Letchford

SILVER award this week

- Aimee Taylor
- Joshua Gibson

Year 3

Year 3 went on an amazing trip to Murton Park. The children became a Roman soldier for the whole day and learnt what it was like to be a part of the Roman Empire.

They practised writing in Latin, making oil lamps and preparing for battle. They even won a battle against a Celt!

The children thoroughly enjoyed the whole day and learnt a lot. The trip was a very rewarding experience and a one I'm sure the children will never forget.





Attendance Awards

Congratulations to the following classes for winning the attendance awards for week ending 22nd March

KS1:Y1

99.29%

KS2:Y5

99.29%

Spring Term Breakdown for Attendance

- 0 days missed = 100%
- 1 day missed = 98.31%
- 2 days missed = 96.61%
- 3 days missed = 94.91% WILL NOT RECEIVE THE TREAT

Please note that a penalty notice may be issued if a leave of absence is taken without permission.

Community Chest Funding

For many years we've been successful in securing funding from the City Council's Community Chest Fund to help with costs of projects such as new playground equipment and the sculpture work we carried out last

year. In these photographs Mrs. Armstrong is celebrating all of the funding we have received, also the funding for our latest project swings and a slide for the playground.

The celebration acknowledged Strategic Initiative Budget (SIB) and Community Chest funding made by North Area Committee to local voluntary and community sector organisations since the Area Committee in November 2018.







Maisie

Broden

James

Amelia

Clayton

Jake

Oscar

Lewis

Ellie

Teachers2Parents (App)

WEBSITE:

www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk

Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page

FROM ALL OF THE STAFF AND PUPILS AT HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL
